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Background

By 1965, some of the 405 installations were at the ends of their useful lives, bearing in mind the
availability of cheaper and more reliable second generation computers. A broker, Alan Hales, had set
up business locally, to negotiate the resale of used computers, and it came to his attention, probably
through a contact at Elliott Brothers, that the 405 installed in 1959 at Crosse & Blackwell was no longer
required.  Crosse & Blackwell had been taken over by Nestlé in 1960, so it was Nestlé, who after
discussions, agreed to donate their 405 to the school.

The school was in a good, and possibly unique, position to take on the considerable task of operating a
large computer, because the then head of Physics, C.W ‘Bill’ Dally, had already been taking an interest
in building small computing equipment at the school.  He was very keen to accept the 405, and the
school happened to have the space available.

A problem was that Nestlé were not willing to part with their air conditioning equipment, so a search
took place for parts to construct the air conditioning, and also to acquire a considerable number of
spare parts for the computer itself.  Two other users with no longer wanted 405s were found, who were
willing to let the school have extensive parts of their machines: Cambridge University and British
Insulated Callender’s Cables (BICC).  The 405 at Cambridge had originally been installed at Siemens in
Woolwich, and much of it was moved to the school.  Parts, especially air conditioning equipment, were
also taken from the BICC installation.

As a result, the school had enough equipment to set up, operate and maintain their Nestlé 405.  Some
engineering assistance was initially provided by Elliott Brothers to help get the machine up and running.

The school’s computer first became operational on 13th November 1966, and was in full use by
February 1967.

Archive material

Below are reproduced some photographs and articles relating to the school’s computer:

1. An article from a local newspaper, the Times of 23rd December 1965.

2. Extracts from an article from another local paper, the Evening Post of 2nd May 1966.

3. An article from the magazine “Computer Education”, June 1969, written by two
            boys from the school.

4. Four articles copied from “The Forester”, the school’s magazine,
      published between 1966 and 1971.

The 1970 Forester article refers to a BBC film made at the school for the Tomorrow’s World series of
programmes,  first broadcast on 5th February 1969. The film can be seen at:

http://www.bbc.co.uk/archive/tomorrowsworld/8008.shtml.
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Article from “Computer Education”, June 1969, by Richard ‘Fred’ Spencer & Fred Brown.
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The above article was, at the time of writing, (March 2011) at www.vintage-icl-computers.com/icl40,
together with the photo below of one of the nickel delay lines from the computer.  The article is
reproduced with permission from Naace (National Association of Advisers for Computers in
Education).
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Installing the computer in 1966
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